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Fall is here again and it seems like this summer passed even more quickly than previous summers.  Village operations have been chaotic ever since the flooding on June 17th and July 11th. Our time has largely been spent either cleaning up sand, silt and other debris, shoring up infrastructure, or dealing with the various letterbox agencies involved in post-flood issues (MDEQ, MiDNR, MDOT, FEMA, MSP, PDQ, OMG), mostly dealing with the storm sewers. Once the numbers have all been determined we are hoping that some reimbursement for our costs and some investment in our infrastructure will be forthcoming. We, like everyone else dealing with this, do not know when the work will be completed as many projects are either on hold or delayed until next year. We are also calling and bugging our elected officials regarding the trail condition and exposed infrastructure on 1st Street, 2nd Street and G Street. The trail is essential for our winter economy as local businesses rely on those customers using the trail. Also, those areas need to be restored by winter or the runoff in the spring will be very, very bad for us. Our storm sewer system is reliant on the trail being the first defense against the spring thaw and without it we don’t know what will happen.
Fall Clean-up Dates:  The Village will have fall clean-ups starting on Monday, October 22nd, and again on Monday, November 5th.  If possible, rake leaves and brush out over the curb and if you must bag them please use biodegradable bags. Branches must be cut into lengths no longer than 4’. Remember, this is for yard waste and branches only. No other trash will be picked up on these dates. 
Trick or Treating:  Trick or Treating will be held on All-Hollows Eve (Halloween night) for the 175th year in a row (I’m guessing but that’s close). Hours will be from 5pm until 8pm on Wednesday night, October 31st.  The Village Police and Fire Dept. will be out patrolling so try to keep tricks to a minimum to maximize your treating. BE CAREFUL AND PLEASE WATCH FOR TRICK-OR-TREATERS! Sometimes costumes are dark and masks can limit youngsters’ vision so please be careful. If parents are out with their kids be vigilant of others as well. Kids get caught up in the fun and sometimes forget to look. (We don’t want a replay of the terrible Horse and buggy incident of 1873!). Also, our thanks (and the thanks of local dentists) to those residents who give out candy and keep this tradition going. Keep up the good work!
Sanitation and Related Matters:  One of our popular services has been our dumpster rentals. A two-yard dumpster can be rented for one week at a cost of $35.00. These are delivered only on Tuesdays until the following Tuesday. Additional weeks are $35, based on availability, and the charge is levied whether the dumpster is filled or not. Restrictions are as follows: No batteries, full paint cans, appliances containing Freon, large metal objects or tires. If building materials are deposited in the dumpster then the charge is $50.  Absolutely NO roofing shingles.

Campground Reservations:  This year reservations for campsites on the week of July 4th, 2019 will be done as they have been in past years. Village office doors will open at 8am on January 2nd, 2019 and sites will be reserved on a first come, first served basis. There will be a three-night minimum stay required and payment for the sites must be made when the reservation is made. A waiting list will be compiled for those wishing to be contacted should a site open up for any reason.  If a site opens then we will call names from the top of the list. We generally go through several names on this list so if there aren’t sites available don’t forget to sign up.
Community Christmas Cinema:  Last year our Christmas Cinema Movie in the Village Hall Ballroom was very well attended. This year we will have our 3rd Annual Christmas Cinema in the Village Hall.  Although the movie hasn’t been chosen yet it will be an animated Christmas movie for kids. Admission is free, and snacks and drinks will be free too. Each child 10 and under will get a ticket upon entering the movie for a chance to win presents from Santa in a drawing after the movie. In addition, the Lake Linden Fire Department will have goodie bags for all the kids. Announcements in school and advertisements will be out well beforehand when the movie and date are finalized. We hope to see you there. Oh and don’t forget you can also to bring your kids too. 
Winter Parking Ban: Please remember that the winter parking ban goes into effect on November 1st and runs through April 30th. Any vehicle parked on Village Streets between the hours of 2am and 7am is 
subject to fines and/or towing.  This ban is so that winter maintenance can be performed unimpeded.  This is for winter maintenance operations. The fine is $20.00 per occurrence. If the vehicle is towed, the ticket and the towing company must both be paid.  There are no waivers for this ban.
EPA Clean-up:  The EPA will be starting an excavation sometime in October along the near shore of the bay in the park. This is to remove the contamination in the sediment under the water and should be completed before winter.  This is the first phase of the EPA dealing with the issues there, although no plan or timetable for addressing the second phase has been identified. The 2nd phase is more involved because the contamination is deep in the sediment in the deepest part of the bay off-shore and made much more complicated because of that. Perhaps by spring they will have made a determination on how to proceed there and we will do our best to keep everyone informed.
Snow Removal:  The Village Ordinance regarding snow removal for residents mirrors State Law regarding this issue which is as follows:

Michigan Vehicle Code Section 257.677a:
· A person shall not remove, or cause to be removed, snow, ice, or slush onto or across a roadway or the shoulder of the roadway in a manner which obstructs the safety vision of the driver of a motor vehicle other than off-road vehicles.
· A person shall not deposit, or cause to be deposited, snow, ice, or slush onto or across a roadway or the shoulder of the roadway in a manner which obstructs the safety vision of the driver of a motor vehicle.
· A person shall not deposit, or cause to be deposited, snow, ice or slush on any roadway or highway.

This stated, there are places in the Village where there are few options for residents to place the snow, we understand this. But this is also true for the Village crew. When we get well into winter our equipment can no longer push the streets wide enough and we can’t afford to haul it all away. We ask that residents are understanding when it becomes necessary to widen them for their own safety and convenience.
Happy Halloween!
____________________________________ 
Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk
